
“Today, our community experienced a horrific tragedy that claimed the lives of three innocent 
citizens and injured several others. It is with profound sorrow that I acknowledge a shooting 
that occurred in our midst, an act of violence that has left us reeling in anguish and disbelief. 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to the victims and their families during this incomprehensible 
time of pain and loss.  
 
Two officers were also shot while responding to the call, receiving non-life-threatening injuries. 
Our prayers are with the officers and their families as they recover.  
 
I want to commend all area law enforcement who responded swiftly when the call came out, 
including Farmington Police Department, San Juan County Sheriff’s Office, State Police, 
Bloomfield Police and other neighboring jurisdictions.  
 
Countless lives were saved because of their timely response.  
 
I extend my gratitude to our area’s first responders and the staff at San Juan Regional Medical 
Center for their outstanding care of the injured.  
 
Thank you to the citizens who called dispatch to report they heard shots fired.I encourage the 
public to remember if you see something/hear something, say something. We must continue to 
work together to keep our community safe.  
 
Calls of  support have come in from our delegation in Washington DC, the White House, the 
Navajo Nation, mayors across our state, and countless others from around the country. We are 
a resilient community, a community that cares for each other. In the face of adversity, we must 
stand together, comfort one another, and make a determined effort to heal these wounds so 
we can emerge stronger and not allow this act of violence to define us.” 


